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FC Eggleston – 

“BOSS”. 
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From the Editor

Greetings! We are happy to give you the second

online monthly supplement to the print edition of the Alumni Xpress.

supplement of the CMC Alumni Xpress Connect, we hope to be the bridge between the 

mothership and the CMC diaspora. 

Reaching out to over 4500 alumni scattered on all continents and in numerous countires with 

technology is challenge we hope to bridge with your help. We had a good response to our first 

edition and hope to build on thi

indiatimes etc which have stopped email services .I would like to request that you check with 

batchmates and friends to see if they have received the newsletter and to please update their 

contact details with us.

This supplement has a section on L

past months (CMC news

Eggleston, Extra Mural and Overseas Alumni

for “From the Archives

We would love to hear your views on 
�����������	
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The Principals Letter 
Dear Friends and Co- 

I am humbled and greatly ho

Christian Medical College, Ludhiana. I am thankful to God for 

providing me this opportunity. I also express my gratitude to the 

Governing body for appointing me to carry on the great legacy of Dr 

Brown, and all my predecessors. 

 

I am a postgraduate alumnus of CMC Ludhiana. After completing my 

MBBS at Tirunelveli Medical College in Tamil N

Ludhiana in the year 1991 as a House Officer in the department of 

Medicine, and later completed my MD (Medicine)

worked as a faculty in the department of Medicine and then was later 

deputed to division of Neurology. I completed my DM Neurology at Sree Chitra Tirunal Institute 
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From the Editor-in-Chief 

 
are happy to give you the second edition of the CMC Alumni Xpress Connect an 

online monthly supplement to the print edition of the Alumni Xpress.

supplement of the CMC Alumni Xpress Connect, we hope to be the bridge between the 

mothership and the CMC diaspora.  

er 4500 alumni scattered on all continents and in numerous countires with 

is challenge we hope to bridge with your help. We had a good response to our first 

edition and hope to build on this. We had our fair share of bounced emails, many from IS

indiatimes etc which have stopped email services .I would like to request that you check with 

batchmates and friends to see if they have received the newsletter and to please update their 

contact details with us.  

is supplement has a section on LETTERS, A section on what has happened in CMC over the 

past months (CMC news -online), FACULTY Spotlight & Alumnus in FOCUS

, Extra Mural and Overseas Alumni– Navdeep Singh Samra. 

Archives.” 

love to hear your views on how to better engage the alumni, please drop us a line at
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Letter  
 Alumnus 

I am humbled and greatly honored to take up the Principal’s post at 

Christian Medical College, Ludhiana. I am thankful to God for 

providing me this opportunity. I also express my gratitude to the 

Governing body for appointing me to carry on the great legacy of Dr 

redecessors.  

I am a postgraduate alumnus of CMC Ludhiana. After completing my 

elveli Medical College in Tamil Nadu I joined CMC 

Ludhiana in the year 1991 as a House Officer in the department of 

Medicine, and later completed my MD (Medicine) in the year 1994. I 

worked as a faculty in the department of Medicine and then was later 

deputed to division of Neurology. I completed my DM Neurology at Sree Chitra Tirunal Institute 

Online Edition  August 2018 

1 | P a g e  

�

����������� �
,�"
#����,-��
#.� �
�

MC Alumni Xpress Connect an 

online monthly supplement to the print edition of the Alumni Xpress. With this monthly online 

supplement of the CMC Alumni Xpress Connect, we hope to be the bridge between the 

er 4500 alumni scattered on all continents and in numerous countires with 

is challenge we hope to bridge with your help. We had a good response to our first 

f bounced emails, many from ISPs e.g  

indiatimes etc which have stopped email services .I would like to request that you check with 

batchmates and friends to see if they have received the newsletter and to please update their 

A section on what has happened in CMC over the 

& Alumnus in FOCUS, Dr FC 

Navdeep Singh Samra. We hope to have a section 

, please drop us a line at- 

Clarence J. Samuel ‘93 

 

nored to take up the Principal’s post at 

Christian Medical College, Ludhiana. I am thankful to God for 

providing me this opportunity. I also express my gratitude to the 

Governing body for appointing me to carry on the great legacy of Dr 

I am a postgraduate alumnus of CMC Ludhiana. After completing my 

adu I joined CMC 

Ludhiana in the year 1991 as a House Officer in the department of 

in the year 1994. I 

worked as a faculty in the department of Medicine and then was later 

deputed to division of Neurology. I completed my DM Neurology at Sree Chitra Tirunal Institute 
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for Medical Sciences and Technology, Trivandrum in the year 1999. I joined the department of 

Neurology at CMC Ludhiana in the year 2000 as an Assistant Professor. From 2004 till 2007, I 

did my stroke and Neurology fellowship (Fellow of Royal Australian College of Physicians 

FRACP-Neurology) from Royal Brisbane and Women’s Hospital, Brisbane, Australia. Over the 

last 11 years there has been a tremendous growth of Neurology department in the clinical services 

and in research. The comprehensive stroke program is well known nationally and internationally. 

The department has received several research grants from National and International agencies. I 

took over as the Head of Neurology in the year 2012 and completed 3 years as a Deputy Director 

of Research and Development from 2015.    

 

I completed two terms of 6 years as a Board of Director in World Stroke Organization (WSO). I 

chaired an International Working Group of World Stroke Campaign in WSO and I am continuing 

as a member of important committees of WSO. I also hosted the X
th

 World Stroke Congress in 

Hyderabad from October 26
th

 to 29
th

, 2016.  

 

My wife Pamela is a Professor and Head of Radiation Oncology at CMC Ludhiana. We have two 

sons. Andrew will be completing Masters in Engineering in few months’ time and Danny our 

younger son is doing BA Honors in Political Science and International relations.  

 

My roadmap for CMC is to revisit the quality of training for UG, PG and superspeciality courses 

and implement innovative ways in medical education. Overall, I would like to see CMC 

Ludhiana in the top 10 medical schools of the country. Over the next 3-5 years I envision a 

minimum of one research grant for each department. The medical student’s council and the Asian 

Medical students association (CMC Branch) are planning to organize a Junior World Congress 

for medical students from April 5
th

 to 9
th

 at CMC Ludhiana next year. This Congress would be 

part of our quasquicentennial celebration. Another important objective is to improve the 

classroom, hostel and library infrastructure of the college. We have created a student support 

center with a 24x7 helpline for any help in counselling related to academic and personal issues.  

 

Over the last few months since April 2018 we completed the PG admission, and the UG 

admissions are underway. There have been significant changes after the introduction of National 

Eligibility Entrance Test (NEET) for UG, PG and superspeciality courses in the country. We had 

a turbulent period in the admissions due to lack of understanding of CMC Ludhiana’s rights as 

minority institution. However, the State Government has been very considerate to our cause and 

has allowed us to keep our seat distribution. We are hopeful that these issues would settle so that 

admission process for all the courses would be smooth.  

 

I invite our national and international alumni to join hands with us to take this institution to 

greater heights. I conclude from Isaiah 43:18-19 “Forget the former things; do not dwell on the 

past. See, I am doing a new thing! Now it springs up; do you not perceive it? I am making a way 

in the wilderness and streams in the wasteland.” 

 

With sincere regards, 

 

Dr Jeyaraj D. Pandian 

Principal 
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Dear Friends, 

It’s really a great feeling to share so many good things happening in CMC which we wouldn’t 

have realized until we saw them printed in the newsletter. I must congratulate the editorial board 

who are doing an excellent job in terms of acquiring and organizing articles to be published every 

month. Contrary to my expectations we are loaded already with enough material ready to be 

covered up in the subsequent months. Thank you for your continued support and prayers. Happy 

Reading! 
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SEPT Issue------ ahead of print----- 
Ross Hostel Renovation by Ross Alumnus 

Interview with Dr Tejinder Singh- A doyen in Medical Education 
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To commemorate their 50
th

 year association with CMC, Ludhiana, the MBBS Batch of 1968 

thought of a unique idea:  the Sarai building. The construction began last year and the entire 

project was funded by the MBBS batch of 1968 which would be visiting their alma mater on 24
th

 

March 2018 to celebrate their 50
th

 reunion. 

The old building with a few rooms that was being used as Patients relatives quarters and stores 

near the Eye Department were totally renovated, each with an attached wash room and pantry. 

The rooms were also fully furnished. The Batch was very particular that the rent should be very 

resoanable. 

The Sarai building comprising of 10 rooms with an office was dedicated on 23
rd 

March, 2018 by 

the MBBS Batch of 1968.  
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REUNION 2018 

 

The department of Anaesthesiology celebrated 55th year of reunion on 25th March, 2018. 

The programme started in the morning with lighting of the lamp by our Ex Director Dr. 

Abraham G. Thomas ‘68. He was joined by Dr. William Bhatti ‘84, our present Director 

and other senior alumni who had came from far 

and wide. Rev. Alex Peter prayed for the events 

of the day and Dr. Melita Thangaraj ‘88 our, pg 

alumnus from batch of 1991 sang a beautiful 

hymn which was followed by the message by her. 

The department felicitated all the previous heads 

of the department. 

At this time, we also remembered our alumni who 

are no more with us. We strolled down the 

memory lane and everyone shared their happy 

moments in the department, this was followed by lunch and a group photograph. 

We had a cultural evening which started 

with traditional “ghomar dance” and  

thereafter everyone present were 

enthralled by the talent displayed  by the 

junior and senior members of the 

department in the form of skit, 

choreography  bhangra etc.  The finale 

was the ramp walk. It was a time of sharing and remembering which came to a close 

with dinner.  Everyone enjoyed the evening and departed with the hope of meeting again 

at the next reunion    
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